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Our ref:  RF/SK/HBF/121

5th March 2004

OFWAT

Centre City Tower

7 Hill Street

Birmingham

B5 4UA

For the attention of Sarah Thomas

Dear Sarah

Re:  HBF’s Response to the Consultation on the Financial Arrangements for Self Lay and Requisitioning Agreements

Further to OFWAT’s letter of 11th December 2003 please find enclosed our response to the above document.  Our comments have been compiled from views we have received from our Members and following the National Technical Meeting on 25th February 2004.

The changes contained in the Water Act 2003 are welcomed by the Industry and go a long way in promoting competition and clarifying other issues where consistency is needed.

HBF see that this will be an evolving process and there will still be many barriers we all will have to negotiate over the coming months.  So it is seen as the utmost importance that the Guidance published by OFWAT, not only in this area but also in relation to the other changes in the Water Act 2003 imposes, is concise and leaves no loop holes that Water Companies can exploit, as has happened in the past.

Without wishing to be too negative about such a major change in the Industry, HBF has some grave concerns over the details in this Consultation on Network Reinforcement.  Our attached response will go into greater detail, however there needs to be a differentiation made between water and sewerage where we feel the Consultation is somewhat misleading and does not reflect existing legalisation as well as the principles of network reinforcement as set out in the past.

HBF also feels that there has been a lack of consistency applied in only allowing Asset Payments to be made in relation to Water Mains and not Sewers.  This does not reflect well on the new legislation.  However, we hope this imbalance can be addressed by OFWAT and the Government in the future.

HBF would also welcome a continued involvement by OFWAT in compiling a tripartite “Model Legal Agreement” for Self-Lay.  Although Water Companies may have such an Agreement at present, it is imperative that a “Model Legal Agreement” is seen as a matter of urgency as we feel that Water Companies could use this as a reason to delay Competition.  We would draw your attention to the situation that exists at present with Adoption Agreements for Highways where no model agreement is in place and each Highway Authority requires their own conditions.  It is therefore not an Agreement but a document that our Members are told they have to accept.  A similar situation could occur in Self-Lay so we see a “Model Legal Agreement” as a priority to help to move competition forward in Self-Lay.

To conclude, HBF would like to thank OFWAT for the proactive approach they have taken.  These proposals are welcomed and go a long way towards addressing the imbalance that has existed since 1989.  We still see that there will be many obstacles to overcome and look forward to supporting OFWAT in the future.

Yours sincerely

Ray Farrow

c.c.
D. Baker – HBF


S. Lewis – HBF


T. Smith - OFWAT

